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								Secretary: 	Bluebell Cottage


										Veryan Green


										Truro


										TR2 5QQ


										 9th January 2016	





Dear Sir,





RE: 	DCLG ref: APP/D0840/W/15/3139680


Cornwall Council ref: PA15/05154


Location: Wayside Garage, Ruan High Lanes, Truro, Cornwall TR2 5JR





The Roseland Plan (The Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan) was passed at referendum on 20th August 2015 and has been made by Cornwall Council.





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group assessed this planning application against the Roseland Plan and in a letter dated 16th July 2015 submitted to Cornwall Council planning department.





The Roseland Plan does not contain any specific policy that relates to live/work units. However, there is a policy (Policy HO3 - Re-use of Redundant Buildings) that was judged to be relevant and the letter above made it plain that the proposed development was not considered to be in conformity with Policy HO3. 





A little background might be helpful here:





1.	The community's overwhelming desire to conserve and enhance the landscape (in its 	broadest sense) of the Roseland was unequivocal: 87% of respondents to the NDP 	questionnaire 	thought that it was 'necessary to strengthen existing provisions for the 	conservation and enhancement of the landscape and seascape' in the Plan area, almost all 	of which is AONB. Every aspect of the natural and man-made landscape (coastline, rivers 	and seascape was valued (often by over 80% of respondents). 





2.	Housing provision for the future is obviously of key importance in its effect on the 	landscape.  





3.	The Roseland's property market is vibrant and varied. At any time, there are large 	numbers of flats, houses, cottages and mansions for sale through estate agents located on 	the Roseland itself (3 agents in St Mawes alone) and through agents in Truro etc.





4.	The actual issue with housing is that open market prices are very high, meaning that some 	people cannot have their needs met by the market.
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5.	Public consultations during the production of the Roseland Neighbourhood Development 	Plan showed strong support 	for providing affordable housing for those with local 	(Roseland) connection and demonstrated need. This explains the focus in the Roseland 	Plan on affordable housing.





87% of the respondents to the NDP questionnaire would support building affordable housing if their Parish demonstrated the need.


87% would support the conversion of some second homes / holiday lets / hotels into affordable houses or full time residences.


81% would support limiting the number of new second homes / holiday lets.


77% would support limiting the number of new houses built for sale on the open market. 





6.	To provide a sustainable future for the Roseland, we need full time residents to support 	local life and services (as affordable housing residents would), not additional open market 	housing that experience has shown translates directly into unsustainable higher and higher 	proportions of second homes and holiday lets. 





7.	As a result, the Roseland Plan enunciated a preference for:





small scale developments with high proportions of affordable houses (100% outside defined settlement boundaries);


reuse of existing buildings and sites within and outside settlement boundaries, always providing an element of affordable housing.





 Thus, based on the reasoning above, the Roseland Plan Steering Group believes that the planning application is not in conformity with the spirit of the Roseland Plan, nor the specific policy HO3, since the application does not meet the affordable housing requirement. 





Roseland Plan Policy HO3 - Re-use of Redundant Buildings





Proposals for re-use of a redundant building, or part of a redundant building, as a residential dwelling house or dwelling houses will be supported provided that the building or part of that building will be used as Affordable Housing for those with local (Roseland) connections and where the proposal meets all of the following criteria......   








Should this appeal be upheld, we would suggest that the Local Planning Authority consider requiring the applicant to pay an off-site contribution towards the provision of affordable housing on the Roseland.  








Yours faithfully,








 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group





 








